Statement by Hungary - Republic of Korea, UPR 14, 25 October 2012

Thank you Madam President,

Hungary welcomes the distinguished delegation of the Republic of Korea to Geneva. We commend the Government for sharing information on the implementation of the recommendations of the first cycle of the UPR process. To build on this good practice Hungary recommends Korea to incorporate the results of this UPR into its current National Action Plan on Human Rights, taking into account the proposals of the civil society and to present a mid-term evaluation report to this Council on the implementation of the recommendations of this UPR.
Hungary notes with satisfaction the latest steps of the Government towards achieving gender equality, and protection of women. To continue the measures already introduced, we recommend enhancing protection against domestic violence, hiring more female police inspectors, improving shelter and rehabilitation services for victims and strengthening data protection in this regard. We would welcome more information on the planned measures to increase the employment protection of pregnant employees as well as to counter social stigma and discrimination of single mothers.
We encourage the Government to continue its efforts regarding protection of children from violence and abuse and we recommend that it adopt child friendly procedural rules in the justice system and expressly prohibit corporal punishment in all settings.

Finally Madam President, my delegation fully understands the unique security situation of the Korean peninsula and the Government’s desire to maintain mandatory military service but we are confident that, using international best practices, a satisfactory solution will be found for conscientious objectors by introducing the possibility of alternative services before the next UPR cycle.

As Troika members for Korea, we wish the delegation a fruitful UPR dialogue and we will do our utmost to contribute to a successful adoption of the report.

Thank you Madam President.

